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Jason Mikula on Twitter made this comment: "Kinda ironic that the FDIC’s proposed “Synapse rule” on FBO 
ledgering wouldn’t have actually applied to Synapse (!!) The proposed rule exempts broker-dealers. Synapse had 
a wholly-owned brokerage subsidiary.” 

So as an impacted end user in the Synapse debacle, your proposal doesn’t even protect us?! Get real. Banks 
should be required to maintain ledgers for every individual ANY FORM of a fintech relationship. NO 
EXEMPTIONS. 




